
From: Soura, Christian
To: Paul Patrick <PaulPatrick@schouse.gov>

Baker, Josh <JoshBaker@gov.sc.gov>
Pitts, Ted <TedPitts@gov.sc.gov>

CC: Beverly Smith <BeverlySmith@schouse.gov>
Veldran, Katherine <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 7/3/2012 11:56:20 AM
Subject: RE: Vetoes

You bet - not a problem (and I cc'd Katherine). Thanks.
 

CLS
 

Christian L. Soura
 
Deputy Chief of Staff
 

(803) 543-0792
 
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
 

-----Original Message-----
 
From: Paul Patrick [mailto:PaulPatrick@schouse.gov] 
 
Sent: Tuesday, July 03, 2012 10:56 AM
 
To: Soura, Christian; Baker, Josh; Pitts, Ted
 
Cc: Beverly Smith
 
Subject: Vetoes 
 

All,
 

Thanks for taking a few minutes to chat with us about vetoes yesterday. One thing I did think of after 
we talked was to ask that when y'all are finished and have sent the official document to Charles, will 
someone please shoot us an electronic copy. We would greatly appreciate that. Take care - Paul 
 

PS: I do not have Katharine's email please thank her for me.
 

Paul Patrick
 
Budget Director
 
Ways and Means Committee
 
South Carolina House of Representatives 
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